

## FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION WASHINGTON

September 26, 2014

The Honorable Bill Nelson United States Senate 716 Hart Senate Office Building Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Senator Nelson:

Thank you for your letter regarding the recent Petition for Rulemaking filed by the Campaign Legal Center, Common Cause, and the Sunlight Foundation that seeks a rulemaking to expand the Commission's online public file obligations to cable and satellite TV operators.

As you may know, the Media Bureau sought comment on the Petition on August 7, 2014. The Public Notice also asked whether the Commission should initiate a rulemaking to require broadcast radio stations to use the online public file as well. Comment periods ended on September 8, 2014, and staff is currently reviewing the record.

When the Commission adopted the TV online public file requirement in 2012, it declined to expand the provisions to MVPDs or radio for procedural reasons, although it indicated it could start a proceeding to expand requirements in the future. The Petition's submission is timely, given that the television industry fully transitioned to the online public file on July 1, 2014, without the difficulties predicted by some. Seeking comment on the Petition is a first step in the process to determine if further expansion is warranted.

I appreciate your interest in this issue, and your letter will be inserted into the record of the proceeding.

Tom Whaeler



## FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION WASHINGTON

September 26, 2014

The Honorable Henry Waxman Ranking Member Committee on Energy and Commerce U.S. House of Representatives 2204 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Congressman Waxman:

Thank you for your letter regarding the recent Petition for Rulemaking filed by the Campaign Legal Center, Common Cause, and the Sunlight Foundation that seeks a rulemaking to expand the Commission's online public file obligations to cable and satellite TV operators.

As you may know, the Media Bureau sought comment on the Petition on August 7, 2014. The Public Notice also asked whether the Commission should initiate a rulemaking to require broadcast radio stations to use the online public file as well. Comment periods ended on September 8, 2014, and staff is currently reviewing the record.

When the Commission adopted the TV online public file requirement in 2012, it declined to expand the provisions to MVPDs or radio for procedural reasons, although it indicated it could start a proceeding to expand requirements in the future. The Petition's submission is timely, given that the television industry fully transitioned to the online public file on July 1, 2014, without the difficulties predicted by some. Seeking comment on the Petition is a first step in the process to determine if further expansion is warranted.

I appreciate your interest in this issue, and your letter will be inserted into the record of the proceeding.

Sincerely,

Tom Wheeler



## FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION WASHINGTON

September 26, 2014

The Honorable Anna Eshoo Ranking Member Subcommittee on Communications and Technology Committee on Energy and Commerce U.S. House of Representatives 241 Cannon House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Congresswoman Eshoo:

Thank you for your letter regarding the recent Petition for Rulemaking filed by the Campaign Legal Center, Common Cause, and the Sunlight Foundation that seeks a rulemaking to expand the Commission's online public file obligations to cable and satellite TV operators.

As you may know, the Media Bureau sought comment on the Petition on August 7, 2014. The Public Notice also asked whether the Commission should initiate a rulemaking to require broadcast radio stations to use the online public file as well. Comment periods ended on September 8, 2014, and staff is currently reviewing the record.

When the Commission adopted the TV online public file requirement in 2012, it declined to expand the provisions to MVPDs or radio for procedural reasons, although it indicated it could start a proceeding to expand requirements in the future. The Petition's submission is timely, given that the television industry fully transitioned to the online public file on July 1, 2014, without the difficulties predicted by some. Seeking comment on the Petition is a first step in the process to determine if further expansion is warranted.

I appreciate your interest in this issue, and your letter will be inserted into the record of the proceeding.

Tom Wheeler